
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS31830 / H0054

In 2024, the Idaho Legislature passed legislation that impacts the rules process. H 563, among other things,
requires agencies to consider moving rules to statute if there is a benefit to having all related requirements in
a single location and there are not frequent changes to the rules. In addition, H 626 changes how the courts
shall interpret laws or rules by removing the deference to agency’s interpretation. The legislation responds
to the law by moving significant parts of rule into statute. This legislation does not make any changes to the
unemployment insurance program it simply moves existing rule into statute.

FISCAL NOTE
This legislation will have no impact on the state’s General fund or any dedicated fund or federal fund. It is
consolidating information and moving definitions into code. Moving the information from rules will eliminate
32 pages of the administrative code which is a savings of $56 a page or $1,792.

Contact:
Jani Revier, Department of Labor
(208) 334-6110
Representative Lori McCann
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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